LTPOA Meeting Minutes July 8, 2014

     Board Members Present:  President Steve Blaha, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Roy Hummel, Ken Stojeba, Doug Leeker and Shelby Reneski.

     President Blaha called the meeting to order at 7:02p.m.  There were 8 people in attendance and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
President’s Report

     President Blaha thanked everyone for attending the annual meeting and for the passing of the amendment to allow owners of unbuildable lots to construct storage sheds. He also commented on the 4th of July fireworks and thanked the board for the additional $2000.00 donation towards them.

     The grass cutting at both the north and south sides of the lake are complete thanks to Dale. He is also in the process of counting up the culverts, which the board believes the lake is responsibility for keeping clean.  Once this is done, we hope the homeowners clean out their culverts to ensure the runoff water is able to flow without constrictions. 

Minutes

     May 13, 2014 and June 21, 2014 meetings:  Both meeting minutes have been printed in the Newsletter and are available online.  Steve made a motion to waive reading them.  This was seconded by Marilyn. MOTION PASSED.

Treasurer’s Report

     Marilyn reported income of $748.90.  The cash inflow was a result of gate cards, trailer rental, Lauer closing, insurance refund, 2014-2015 assessments and interest.

     The cash outflow amounted to $10,217.30.  Major items were Mooney’s landscape wall and poles of $3,500.00, Red Oak Landscaping cutting dam grass for $1364.00 and LTIA fireworks contribution of $2000.00.

     Marilyn reported that the checking account balance is $240,814.28.

     Steve made a motion to approve the report and was seconded by Ken. MOTION PASSED.

     Marilyn also sought approval to pay bills totaling $2943.47, which includes volunteer insurance, a portable toilet, monthly security, grass cutting, charter and gas. Ken made a motion to approve these expenditures and it was second by Steve. MOTION PASSED.

     Marilyn mentioned opening a Millennium account and putting $100,000 of the checking account money into the account.  The Millennium account would give her the ability to write one check a month out of this account. Janet Hirsch suggested waiting until the budget meeting before deciding on the Millennium account. A decision to have the budget meeting was set for Tuesday, August 5th at 7:00.
     Janet provided the expenses for the past 11 months and the budget for 2013-2014.  She mentioned that $30,000 was budgeted for inlet creek restoration and it had not been completed and was going to have to be done. Steve asked if we could hold off doing it until we lower the lake in 2016. It was decided to table this discussion until the next meeting.

     BUILDING:  John Johnston reported that there was ice damage to two docks, C17 and C18. He suggested removing the old docks and replacing them with aluminum docks in the same size as the old ones. Ken made a motion to replace the docks and Roy seconded the motion. MOTION PASSED.

    SECURITY:  Roy reported parties down at the beach area and underage drinking.  It was decided to tighten up security. Roy suggested having a guest list to leave with security if someone is having a party. Security is not going to open the gate when someone mentions they are there for a party. Roy suggested informing residents in the newsletter about the added security and that we will not tolerate underage drinking.  The Jefferson County police will be called if there is any evidence of underage drinking.
     GATE:  Rich Hirsch said the gate volunteers are able to access the database from their home computers and Carol Stojeba was working on the database. He also said the gate code requests could be sent to gate@laketish.com or through the website. The database volunteers would respond to the requests each week. There will no longer be any more voice mail requests because we do not have any volunteers willing to take them. 
     Steve asked for list of the current companies using codes and the number of times these codes are used to determine if and which companies are abusing these codes.  It was suggested to wait until Gordon is up and operating on the database and then have him provide a list of the companies and the usage.

     MAINTENANCE:  Ken Stojeba indicated he needed a check for the sealant for the maintenance shed floor.  

     It was suggested to send Sheila Frauenfelder and Val Silhavy a thank you for cleaning up the boat ramp and beach areas after the storm mess.

     Ken also said he is still unable to get salt.

     LTIA REPRESENTATIVE: Julie Johnston reported that with the electronic fireworks display there has to be a certain distance maintained away from the dam while they are setting up and through the completion of the fireworks display.  Boats will not be able to anchor near the dam.  She felt we could ride by the dam, just not stop and anchor.  The fire marshal had threatened to cancel the fireworks display on the 4th due to the anchored boats in front of dam. Julie said due to the collection at the gate and checks sent to the LTIA, she had $5010.00 for next years fireworks. She said this is the most money collected since she has been on the LTIA.

     Julie reported that Boat Poker is scheduled for September 9th and she is looking for dock hosts. The golf tournament is scheduled for September 20th and she is looking for players, helpers, hole sponsors and donations.  

     WEBSITE:  Janet announced the next newsletter is August 20th.

     PARENTS CLUB:  No report.

     GARDEN CLUB: No report. 
     SEWER BOARD:  Steve asked if it would be possible to have your sump pump attached to your downspout and have it go into the lake.  Rich said it didn’t make that much of a difference.

     WATER TESTING AND DAM REPORT:  Clarue said the water would be tested again in August.  

     Clarue said the dam passed the inspection.  There is a lot of high grass and she talked to Dale and he is going to clean it out. The water willow needs to be cleaned out in front of the weir.  Anything that can cause a backup needs to be cleared away.

     The road down the dam has a crown and it needs to be smoothed out so the water runs right over.  She said she spoke to Red Oak about coming out to look at it.  Steve suggests finding out what Red Oak thinks before we entertain taking any other bids to correct the problem.

     She reported the ground hogs have been relocated and the traps are gone.  Marilyn stated that she has not received a bill from the trapper yet.
     OLD BUSINESS:  Glen mentioned the roads at the north side needed re-pavement, especially around 6100 N. Lakeshore Dr.  President Blaha said to contact John Dauernheim. The north side was to be paved this year and the south side next year.
     President Blaha said he had gotten a bid from John Mooney with Mooney Landscapes for the boulders needed in the barricade for the area alongside the road, before the bridge over the inlet creek.  Steve said Mooney seemed very professional.  The bid was for a total of $1,045.  Steve indicated the bid seemed inline with previous work. Roy made a motion to approve the bid and it was seconded by Ken.  MOTION PASSED.

     Jan Hunnicutt stated that there needs to be a sign by the fire hydrant because more people are parking in front of the hydrant.  Marilyn asked if the sign was gone and Jan said it was not there. John mentioned it might be behind the building and we may never have put it back up.

     President Blaha said he had gotten a bid for the rope around the parking area.  We need 800 feet of rope to replace the existing worn rope and to rope off the area the sewer company used in order to keep people from driving down to the beach from that area.  The total cost would be $2,580, plus shipping.  Steve said he thought it would be closer to $3,000 with shipping.  He asked if that was something we were interested in pursuing. John said it would come from the sales office down and include the new area.  Steve indicated we would need a removable pole so the pole could be removed for mowing the grass.  Marilyn said we would also need a removable pole for sand and pea stone delivery. Steve said we would end up with about 350 feet extra and we could sell to interested residents.  Steve made a motion to purchase the 2 inch rope at a cost of approximately $3,000.00. John second the motion.  MOTION PASSED.

     President Blaha asked if we had anyone to pass out the rules, regulations and information for new owners and Marilyn said the LTIA was going to take care of it.  Shelby indicated the LTIA was going to put together a welcome basket with all the information.

      Marilyn said a property owner, Mr. Holt, wanted to donate his lots back to us because he is in Texas.  There are two lots, C52 and C53.  Marilyn asked what the board thought, his assessment is $510.00.  Marilyn said she contact John Dauernheim to see if we could sell them for $2,000 each. She also stated we could not give him a donation for the property because of our tax status. Doug Leeker asked if he could purchase the 2 lots from Mr. Holt, as they are cattycorner to his property and he was told he could pursue the purchase.  

     Janet Hirsch said it was very difficult to climb down from the blocks to the beach area and get back out again.  She suggested the board put in some stair steps at the back of the beach area. Steve said he contacted Hood about pre-made steps and we could have 3 of them connected together.  Each step is 21” high by 48” wide and the cost of the steps would be a total of $180. Steve also said that for another $100 we could get a handrail.  If we need an extra step, the total cost would be around $350.  Ken made a motion to purchase the steps and Roy second the motion.  MOTION PASSED.

     Barb Rohm stated it was hard to get someone to patrol on the patrol boat and she really would like for the board to hire security for the three big holidays to patrol the lake.  She stated, when in the middle of the lake, all the rules she has witnessed being broken. Roy said he would check with security about taking on this job.  It was mentioned that a lot of people just do not know the rules.
     President Blaha said he would like to welcome the two new members, Shelby Reneski and Doug Leeker.  He thanked them for volunteering. Steve also thanked Ray Lauer for all the work he has done for us.

     President Blaha asked if there was any new business and if not he would like to make a motion to end the meeting and Marilyn seconded the motion and the meeting was adjourned.
